Food Group meeting 07.01.11, George Hotel, Penrith

Present. Tisch Adams, Lynn Barnes, Peter Clarke,Mike Doak, Peter Dicken, Nick Jones, Niall Wildewood

Apologies.  Irene Roberts, Oliver Coles, Barbara James.

Vegetable planning and planting was very much on the mind of FG members attending this meeting with immediate discussion on the relative merits of onion seeds and sets, garlic, and what should already have been planted and what could be planted now. A variety called “red baron” seemed to have eyes watering.
It was reported that the two proposals put forward by the FG to the Vitality of Penrith event had been well received, with other attenders picking up relevant leaflets after discussion with the stall holder rather than merely picking up leaflets and walking away.

The passing of the organic veg stall on Penrith market was mourned and much earnest discussion took place over how the FG could assist in reviving the flagging weekly market event. Members were particularly interested in a street market centred on the market place, with pedestrianisation seen as a positive step forward, perhaps for a limited time on market days to begin with, moving towards complete pedestrianisation at a later date which could well prevent the town centre being used as a night time “race track” by the motorised youth of the area.

It was felt that progress could be made by occasional seasonal markets, moving towards more frequent markets as demand increased. Sainsbury was seen as a potential partner as they might appreciate the increased footfall whilst not necessarily being in direct competition. LB to contact Sainsbury’s rep to discuss this matter.  
Charter Markets and Street Party also discussed, PD to follow up lead from (Penrith Mind?) who apparently have had previous St. Parties in Penrith

Because of direct involvement through VoP, it was felt that Peter Ward might approach the new Town Centre Manager as to her feelings about pedestrianisation and the way forward. Judging from letters to the Herald, feelings run high on this subject.
N J gave a reading from Dorothy Hartley’s book “Here’s England” which was about community ovens, a subject close to the heart of many FG members. A copy of his latest proposals on the group’s community oven project was passed round, with email copies available to group members for suggestions.

TA reported on progress on sourcing land for possible CSA projects. There appears to be the possibility of a walled garden in the Carleton area of town and also maybe as much as 2 acres attached to Ulleswater Community College, location as yet unknown.

MD provided phone no for John Pickthall, contact for Penrith Cricket Club where there is great potential for a ceilidh later in the year. Cost for the evening quoted at £40, with bar provided by club.

Animated discussion on brassicas and their pests as human food resulted in a decided “no” vote as even minced, slugs apparently still have the texture of rubber bands.

Next Meeting at Tisch Adams’, Langwathby, with bring and share supper. Friday February 4th. @ 7.30pm
Meeting closed approx 2130
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